
April 14th, 1958 

At a regular meeting of the Board of Trustess, 

held April 14th, 1958, the following members were present; 

Griffith, Dron, Ambrose, MacPherson, Schmiel, Heintz, 

Simokat, and the pastor, Bro. Roberson. 

After an opening word of prayer by Bro. Heintz, the 

Minutes of the previous meetings were read, followed by 

the reading of the Treasurers report; both were accepted 

as read. • 

There was a report by the House Committee that there 

a bad leak on the roof, over the dining room (18th Street 

side). It was moved by Bro,Griffith, seconded by Brother 

Ambrose that immediate steps be taken to have this roof 

repaired; also to check into the matter ail to Whether any 

written guarantee by the roofer who did the work several 

years ago was on file. 

It was brought to the attention of the Board that 

some additional work was done in upholstering by the Dubin 

Renovating Co. as reported in the Minutes of March 10th, 

which brought the bill up to ;170 instead of ,1.53.00. 

The Board expressed their appreciation for the very 

fine painting job done by the Mens' Fellowship of Highway 

Mission of the Sunday School auditorium, and it was Moved 

and seconded that a letter of appreciation and thanks be 

sent by the Trustee Board, in behalf of the entire church 

membership, to the Mens Fellowship. 

On motion duly made and seconded, Bro. Griffith 

was authorized to procure an electric clock for the church 

dining room, at the request of Bro. Leon, the sexton. 

Bro. Tom Griffith reported that he had contacted 
Mr Levin 

the proprietor. or tne parking lot, adjoining Lintons 

Restaurant, Mr. Levin agreed that an arrangement could be 

worked out whereby we could use the facilities of his parking 

lot, on a rental basis for Sundays. Bro. Dron made a motion, 

seconded by Bro. Simokat, that we negotiate with Mr. Levin 

for rental of this lot on Sundays,and suggested that the 

rental fee be $35.00 per month. 



Bro. Roberson brought to the attention of the Board an 

emergency financial need of Bro. Leon, in connection with the 

recent surgical operation of his wife. It was pointed out that 

there was a balance due the hospital of $200 which Bro. Leon 

was unable to meet. On motion made by Bro. Roberson and 

seconded by Bro. Dron, the Board unanimously agreed to take care 

of this need for $200. Bro. Leon was to get $200 in payments 

OF 325 per week over an 8 week period. After the 3200 had been 

paid, Bro. Leon was to receive an increase in salary of $5.00 

per week. 

It was moved an seconded that we make our annual contrib-

lv ution of $25.00 to the American Bible Society. Moved by Bro. 

Dron, seconded by Bro. Simokat. 

It was brought up by the House Committee the need for 

improving and beutifying the lawns and grass plots, in framt of 

the church, as wellr as along 19th Street. It was suggested that 

the Mens Fellowship take care of the work, and necessary steps 

be taken to procure any rass and shrubbery, fencluding barberry 

\NI hedge for these lawns. Duly moved and seconded. 

Also moved and seconded that Bro. Ambrose procure 

necessary fertilizer and gransseed for the church parsonage. This 

work to be done at the discretion of Bro. Ambrose. 

As there were no further matters to discuss, the meeting 

adjourned with a closing word of prayer by Bro. Roberson. 

Respec,LjUly subm tted, 

,ec'y 


